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15th September 2005

Dear Sir / Madam, 

STAKEHOLDER CONSULTATION ON THE DRAFT STATEMENT OF COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT (REGULATION 25)

Thank for you consulting the Home Builders Federation (HBF) on your council’s draft Statement of Community Involvement (SCI). On behalf of HBF I would like to make the following comments.

Firstly, while I appreciate that this is only the first draft of the SCI, the point has to be made that it is somewhat lacking in detail. HBF has been consulted on a great any SCI’s in recent months and this is one of the most scantily furnished in terms of detailed statements of intent. For example, the document raises a whole series of potential methods of involvement but fails to indicate which the council is likely to use for different aspects of the LDF. I would suggest that a different and more comprehensive process of consultation and stakeholder involvement may be necessary for the production of the core strategy to, say, that necessary for a Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) on amendments to listed buildings. The purpose of the SCI is to set out those differences and to allow stakeholders to comment on whether or not they consider them to be appropriate. Hopefully that will be forthcoming in the submission version of the SCI. If not, the SCI will not be “sound” in the context of the guidance in PPS12.

Secondly the document is also rather vague on the nature and extent of the stakeholders and consultees it is seeking to involve and engage in the process. Appendix 1 contains the traditional list of statutory consultees. However, a further appendix listing the types of organisations and bodies (without listing each and every one for obvious reasons) falling under the different headings would be helpful and would indicate that the council is targeting the correct groups. I would certainly like to see a commitment to engaging with local businesses, developers, house builders and landowners as well as, perhaps, mention to umbrella organisations such as my own.

Finally, while there is clearly a need for local authorities to improve consultation and participation amongst stakeholders in the planning process and to use innovative measures to reach all consultees, HBF would warn the council against ignoring past practices. The traditional methods of consultation should still be used alongside the more touchy-feely workshop / meeting / forum approach. These should be in addition to, rather than instead of, traditional consultation techniques. HBF is particularly concerned at councils’ reliance on website for the dissemination of information related to Local Development Frameworks (LDF) and their constituent documents. It is all well and good making information available on the website but this is not likely to be effective if stakeholders are not aware it is there. Most people do not have the time or inclination to visit local authority websites on a regular basis on the off-chance that there may be information posted about a future consultation exercise. By all means make the most of the benefits the website can offer but please do not place documents and information on there unannounced. The use of the website must be in conjunction with the traditional consultation letter or email informing stakeholders that the information is available.

I hope that is helpful and that these matters can be further elaborated in the submission version of the SCI. I would like to register my interest in being kept informed of progress on all the individual components of the LDF and associated consultation in due course and I would be pleased for my contact details given at the foot of the first page of this letter to be retained on your database.

Yours faithfully,

Pete Errington

HBF Regional Planner, Southern Region

